STUDENT COUNCIL MINUTES

MARCH 28, 1949

The meeting was called to order at 5:08 P.M. by President Ben Short. The minutes of the previous meeting were read, discussed, corrected and approved.

John Wait reported that six lamps will be needed for the Eastman smoking lounge. He is going to get an estimate before Council discusses it further. Further discussion of the lounge followed. The survey of its conditions will be continued throughout the week and re-discussed at the next meeting. If the condition of the lounges does not improve, they will be closed for a definite length of time. A check was made to determine if the memo distributed to all departments on March 25 concerning the condition of the lounges had reached the entire student body. In several departments it had not. Departments shall be asked to recheck reading of the memo.

Bill Murphy announced that the orders for convocation announcements are still very slow. He asked that senior representatives place notices in their departments concerning time and place where announcements may be ordered.

Steve Andras asked for more volunteers to help sell tickets for the Sports Rally, April 1. Ticket money is to be turned in Thursday noon March 31, in the Council office.

Joe Basso reported that the Council elections for next year are progressing.

President Short asked for a discussion on the question of public relations office. Discussion followed. Most were in favor. Such an office would give Rochester Institute of Technology publicity. Miss Medden and Steve Andras are going to meet with President Ellingson to see what the administration thinks about the idea.

Irv Dolinsky suggested that Rochester Institute of Technology take over one of the skating rinks in the city for a night. He is going to get more details.

President Short reported from the Class Advisory Committee concerning the dance. Ticket sales will be the week of April 4 and April 18. Tickets are limited. Dan Kudzy, senior representative, is Chairman of the Ticket Sales Committee.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:45 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Rounds Secretary